Malmesbury Medical Partnership

PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th October 2019 at 19.00hrs

Present:  Cec Smith (Vice Chair), Margaret Perrin (Secretary), Elisabeth Cheshire, Roger Lee. Shayne Smith, Miriam Nicholls, Tracy Doel. Dave Grogan, Denise Richards. Diane Vincent
Apologies: Marion Burfield, Jennifer Walker, Frank Soden, Allastair Knight
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed by Margaret Perrin. Seconded: Elisabeth Cheshire
There were no matters were arising from the minutes of the last meeting. 

Cec Smith chaired the meeting in the absence of Marion Burfield who could not attend the meeting; Cec opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the meeting. 
Surgery Update:

· There is 40% of the day’s quota of appointments available on the day and the rest are book able appointments for up to 6 weeks in advance. Should someone need an urgent appointment they need to inform the receptionist and they will try to fit in the patient to see the duty doctor.

· Dave has purchased and received two new notice boards for the waiting areas as requested by the PPG.

· The letters inviting people to the surgery for their flu jabs have started to go out. A member of the group asked if the surgery can give private flu injections to patients. Dave informed the group that the practice is not allowed to give private flu jabs to their own patients.
· The surgery doors open at 7.30 am to enable patients to have blood tests etc before they go to work. The surgery cannot stop patients queuing to make doctors appointments for the same day. 
· Dave informed the group that Helen Young who is the new Specialist practitioner will be starting full time at the surgery at the beginning of November. Helen will be attending home visits to lighten the workload of the practices doctors. Helen is a highly skilled paramedic who will use her expert knowledge and clinical judgement to identify potential diagnosis. Helen will work independently in the community but will be part of the Health Care Team.
Other areas of discussion

· The group took a vote to retain the present 6 meetings a year, this vote was unanimous.
· Changing website addresses:  It was agreed by the group that the distribution list of names and addresses is to be taken off the website and only used for internal communication between the PPG members. Dave to action
· Dave was asked if the text that staff send to remind people of their appointments etc can include the name of the doctor. Dave to investigate.
· A member of the group informed Dave that the sign to reserve a wheelchair parking in the nurses waiting area had been removed, as had one of the high chairs. Dave to investigate (sorted) .
· It was stated by a member of the group that some of her drugs had been dropped off her repeat prescription list without her being informed. On discussion it sounded as if one of a range on ‘low cost OTC (over the counter)’ “medications that the CCG had requested not to be prescribed by the NHS but patients obtain themselves. Leaflet on this CCG decision were available and it was communicated by the CCG in the press and local radio.  

· There was also an issue where those ordering their medication online were sometimes prevented from selecting some of the items. This is a system setting and is meant to stop patients ordering too early or if the patient needs a medication review. However the practice is aware that sometimes patients do need to order a bit earlier ( i.e. going on holiday etc.) so the suggestion is to write the medication/request/reason in the comments section.

· David was asked to explain an aspect of funding for some treatments/ operations at hospitals.  : Dave explained that the CCG commissions  all the hospital activity with the local hospitals ( ie GWH and RUH for our area) however their budgets cannot cover everything  and so have  deemed certain treatments and operations as  not always necessary ( or clinically effective) and  have told practices and the hospitals that they need to seek special permission before undertaking such procedures.  A list of these restricted procedures is available on the CCG website. ( link supplied by Carl).  The website also explains in more detail  the reasons for the CCG to take this approach. http://www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/what-we-do-and-dont-fund
· It was also agreed that the names and contact details of the PPG members currently available on the website should be reviewed and  that individual members decide how much details are included . Dave agreed he would remove all contact details and just leave the names of the members and their locality. This will be discussed at the next meeting where two lists will be produced – one for internal PPG members and one for public access. 
Meeting closed 7.50pm
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